


 
PUBLIC COST: This proposed rule would cost state agencies or political subdivisions 
less than $500.00 in the aggregate. 
 
PRIVATE COST: This proposed rule  would cost private entities approximately 
$120,000.00 annually in the aggregate. 
 
NOTICE TO SUBMIT COMMENTS AND NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING: Anyone may file 
comments in support of or in opposition to this proposed rule with the Missouri Public Service 
Commission, Dale Hardy Roberts, Secretary of the Commission, PO Box 360, Jefferson City, MO 
65102.  To be considered, comments must be received at the Commission's offices on or before 
April 14, 2003, and should include a reference to Commission Case No. MX-2003-0187.  If 
comments are submitted via a paper filing, an original and eight (8) copies of the comments are 
required.  Comments may also be submitted via a filing using the Commission's electronic filing 
and information system at <http://www.psc.state.mo.us/efis.asp>.  A public hearing regarding 
this proposed rule is scheduled for April 23, 2003, at 9:00 a.m. in Room 310 of the Governor 
Office Building, 200 Madison Street, Jefferson City, Missouri.  Interested persons may appear at 
this hearing to submit additional comments and/or testimony in support of or in opposition to this 
proposed rule, and may be asked to respond to commission questions.  Any persons with special 
needs as addressed by the Americans with Disabilities Act should contact the Missouri Public 
Service Commission at least ten (10) days prior to the hearing at one (1) of the following 
numbers: Consumer Services Hotline 1-800-392-4211 or TDD Hotline 1-800-829-7541. 
 




